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From: Ann Neill [mailto:GMCentral@historic.org.nz]  

Sent: Wednesday, 26 March 2014 4:23 p.m. 
To: Adrienne Staples - Her Worship the Mayor; Paul Crimp - CEO 

Cc: Blyss Wagstaff; David Watt 
Subject: Invite + NZHPT registration research project- South Wairarapa 

Importance: High 

 
Good afternoon Adrienne & Paul 
 
David Watt and I are hoping that you may both be able to attend the film show at Longwood 
Homestead this coming Saturday at 2pm. 
We are sold out but could find a seat for each of you if you can make it. 
 
I want to update you also on a research project which we are just getting underway to improve the 
accuracy and completeness of the national register. 
I am happy to follow up this e-mail with a phone call and a meeting if helpful- it is some time since 
we had the opportunity to discuss historic and cultural heritage together. 
 
We are finding a lot of interest in other parts of our region in seismic upgrades of heritage buildings 
and insurance issues. 
One of the most common requests is hands-on seminars for owners and architects, engineers, real 
estate agents on the gnarly challenges of affordable retro-fits. 
You will also be receiving a letter shortly about our name change to Heritage New Zealand Pouhere 
Taonga. 
 
Research project 
 
In 2004 an audit found that 22 of the places thought to have been registered in the South Wairarapa 
District had not been completed with a proper minute from a NZHPT Board meeting-(in the 1980s). 
 
To remedy this NZHPT has been working geographically through clusters of these deficient 
registrations with an emphasis on getting South Wairarapa District  Council places completed as 
soon as possible. Key drivers for the work in this are the increased attention to seismic upgrades and 
pressure for redevelopment following the recession which may include demolition and new build 
unless we have robust information on the worthiness of these places. 
 
Other Councils have contributed to our research work- often through their professional fees 
budgets. The amounts have ranged up to $10,000. 
South Wairarapa’s bundle of 22 places is one of the bigger in our region and our budget to complete 
this work is $20,000. A contribution from Council for even $4,000 would go a way to assist with 
completing this work as soon as possible. 
 
The benefits to Council of this research include: 

 there will be a succinct history and story of each place  

 a summary of the place’s important physical heritage attributes, noting significant changes 

and additions 

 an assessment of heritage significance equivalent to the standard required for heritage 
inventory reports for most territorial authorities across NZ 

 significance statements and comparative analysis which illustrates the place’s heritage 

importance locally and nationally against NZHPT’s registration criteria under the Historic 

Places Act (1993)- many of these places were considered for registration in the 1980s 
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 updated and accurate land title and location information that can be added to Council 

planning information including GIS overlays 

 supporting visual information such as original plans and photographs where available 

 a copy of the research report for Council files including the bibliography- this material could 
be suitable for a future short publication to add to the wealth of material about significant 
Napier heritage. 

 
We are keen to work with Council on this study and on other heritage matters e.g seismicity and 
affordability of the retro-fit work to building stock. 
 
I can provide any further information as needed, for example samples of the inventory styled reports 
from other places. 
 
Thank you for giving this your consideration. 
 
Best wishes 
Ann 
 
 
Ann Neill 
General Manager Central Region  
Te Pouwhakahaere o Putahi  
NZ Historic Places Trust Pouhere Taonga | Level 7 Alan Burns House 
69-71 Boulcott Street | PO Box 2629 | Wellington 6140 |  

PH: 04 494 8321 Mobile: 0274 984 604 |   
 
Join us today - ph 0800 802 010 or visit our website for great heritage resources. 
Subscribe to our monthly electronic newsletter by emailing news@historic.org.nz with subscribe in 
the subject line. 
 

mailto:news@historic.org.nz
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From: Celia Wade-Brown [mailto:mayor@wcc.govt.nz]  

Sent: Monday, 14 April 2014 4:05 p.m. 
To: Adrienne Staples - Her Worship the Mayor; GWRC- Fran Wilde; Lynne Patterson; Nick Leggett; 

HCC- Ray Wallace; CDC- Mayor; KCDC- Ross Church; UHCC- Wayne Guppy 
Cc: Felicity Birch; Brian Hannah; Angela Tate 

Subject: Regional Amenities Fund  

Importance: High 
 

 Dear Mayors  

 
In 2012, several councils agreed to contribute to this fund and I still believe it is a useful 
approach. At least one new Council is considering joining the scheme. 
We are all at different stages of deciding our Annual Plans. However, the fund’s growth has 
not been as fast as originally intended. While Wellington remains supportive, further increases 
without all Councils also increasing, would make our percentage contribution much higher per 
capita as a proportion of the total fund. Given we already contribute to many regional 
amenities, as do some other Councils, through other budget lines, I’m proposing that our 
contribution to the fund remains at 2013/14 levels for this year ahead.  
 
After this AP round, we’ll get into the LTP and I’d like all 8 territorial Councils to commit to an 
agreed level so we can be strategic over some long-term funding for key organisations. 
 
My understanding, from our staff and some conversations with Mayors is summarised on the 
attached table. 
 
Please can I ask you to encourage your staff to respond rapidly to Felicity on questions of 
your intentions if they are not as indicated. Felicity  

  

 
Celia Wade-Brown 

Mayor of Wellington 
 

Mayor’s Office, 101 Wakefield Street 
PO Box 2199, Wellington, New Zealand 

Ph 64 4 801 3102 
mayor@wcc.govt.nz 

Wellington.govt.nz 

 

The information contained in this email is privileged and confidential and intended for the addressee only. 
If you are not the intended recipient, you are asked to respect that confidentiality and not disclose, copy or make use of its 
contents. 
If received in error you are asked to destroy this email and contact the sender immediately. Your assistance is appreciated. 

  

 

 

mailto:mayor@wcc.govt.nz
http://www.wellington.govt.nz/


Actual and proposed contribution levels to the Wellington Regional Amenities Fund 

 12/13 
Actual 

13/14 
Actual 

2012/22 
LTP – year 3 

14/15 
DAP 

Likely AP  

WCC $594,000 $609,200 $1,337,000  $1,340,000 $609,200  

HCC $195,000 $200,000 Not in LTP 0   

UHCC $53,000 $53,000 $119,000 $106,000   

KCDC $48,000 $48,000 $116,756 $116,756   

MDC $20,000 $40,000 Not in LTP $40,000   

PCC 0 0  $144,000  Porirua is also consulting on including in the 
LTP 2015/25 

SWDC 0 0  Not online   – available at DC or libraries in the district 

CDC 0 0  Not public 
yet 
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Submitted on Thursday, 24 April 2014 - 9:57am Submitted by anonymous user: [219.88.180.21] 
Submitted values are: 
 
   --Submitter Details-- 
     Name of Submitter (Mr, Mrs, Ms, Miss): Ro Griffiths 
     Address: Lismore, 55 Omarere Road, PO Box 111, Martinborough, 
     5741 
     Phone (day): 06 306 8421 
     Mobile: 0212936136 
     Email: roandlyle@xtra.co.nz 
 
 
   --Submissions-- 
     I would like to discuss my submission with Council in Person: No 
     Draft Annual Plan 2014/15: 
     MARTINBOROUGH TOWN HALL COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
     I support Council's commitment to strengthening and refurbishment 
     of the Town Hall.  I am delighted the Council has agreed to find 
     ways of funding the development of a community centre, including 
     a library, iInformation centre and the relocation of Plunket and 
     Toy Librarry alongside the Town Hall.  I am sure the community 
     will help to raise the money to support the Council's expenditure 
     on this project which will enhance Martinborough and help make 
     this area into a vibrant and exciting centre for the Community. 
     I am also hoping the Council will complete a landscaping plan 
     which will link the Memorial Square to the playground and Town 
     Hall.  This is a very important aspect of the project.  The 
     Square is unique and we need to ensure that it is continuously 
     improved for everyone to enjoy. 
     Upload submission: 
 
 
 
 
The results of this submission may be viewed at: 
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/280 
 

mailto:roandlyle@xtra.co.nz
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/280
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Submitted on Thursday, 24 April 2014 - 10:36am Submitted by anonymous user: [219.88.179.19] 
Submitted values are: 
 
   --Submitter Details-- 
     Name of Submitter (Mr, Mrs, Ms, Miss): John Rhodes 
     Address: 54 Kempton St Greytown 
     Phone (day): 304 9095 
     Mobile: nil 
     Email: rhodesja@xtra.co.nz 
 
 
   --Submissions-- 
     I would like to discuss my submission with Council in Person: No 
     Draft Annual Plan 2014/15: 
     The supplement circulated to households with Midweek (22 April 
     2014) mentions a proposal for a cycle trail from Cross Creek to 
     Featherston. However, I find no mention of this in the Plan 
     itself. 
 
     I am opposed to this cycle trail, and suggest that the money 
     ($205,000) would be better spent on the Martinborough Town Hall, 
     water supply and sewerage upgrades, libraries etc. 
 
     We have a perfectly good road, with little traffic, between Cross 
     Creek and Featherston. The current fad for building cycle trails 
     reinforces the notion that roads are for motor traffic and unsafe 
     for cyclists. SWDC should be encouraging both local people and 
     visitors to ride bikes on our roads instead of driving. The fewer 
     cars we have on the roads, the safer they will become. 
 
     Some of the $205,000 saved by not building this cycle trail could 
     be used for a campaign promoting cycling—not purely as 
     recreation but as a sensible way to get around. 
 
     Upload submission: 
 
 
 
 
The results of this submission may be viewed at: 
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/281 

mailto:rhodesja@xtra.co.nz
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/281
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Submitted on Monday, 28 April 2014 - 3:10pm Submitted by anonymous user: [121.72.109.228] 
Submitted values are: 
 
   --Submitter Details-- 
     Name of Submitter (Mr, Mrs, Ms, Miss): Mr Ted Preston 
     Address: 34 Grey St, Martinborough 
     Phone (day): 06 306 8922 
     Mobile: 021 171 4828 
     Email: ted.p@clear.net.nz 
 
 
   --Submissions-- 
     I would like to discuss my submission with Council in Person: No 
     Draft Annual Plan 2014/15: 
     Item - Martinborough Town Hall Community Centre 
     I want this plan to proceed.  I think it will bring an attractive 
     and functional addition to a building and space that is 
     under-utilised and problematic.  I don't need to discuss this 
     submission now but will look forward to public meetings about its 
     progress. 
     Upload submission: 
 
 
 
 
The results of this submission may be viewed at: 
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/283 

mailto:ted.p@clear.net.nz
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/283
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Submitted on Friday, 2 May 2014 - 11:14am Submitted by anonymous user: [122.62.135.1] 
Submitted values are: 
 
   --Submitter Details-- 
     Name of Submitter (Mr, Mrs, Ms, Miss): Mr Daniel Watson 
     Address: 491 Temuna Road, Martinborough 
     Phone (day): 0274521835 
     Mobile: 
     Email: jeffery.farrell@craggyrange.com 
 
 
   --Submissions-- 
     I would like to discuss my submission with Council in Person: No 
     Draft Annual Plan 2014/15: Please see submission attached as file 
     in regards to page 15, Land transport and the 2km of new seal 
     extensions. 
     Upload submission: 
 
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/sites/default/files/webform/council%20submission%20for%20temuna%2
0rd_0.docx 
 
 
 
 
The results of this submission may be viewed at: 
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/286 
 

mailto:jeffery.farrell@craggyrange.com
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/sites/default/files/webform/council%20submission%20for%20temuna%20rd_0.docx
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/sites/default/files/webform/council%20submission%20for%20temuna%20rd_0.docx
http://www.swdc.govt.nz/node/324/submission/286
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         Craggy Range Vineyards 

South Wairarapa District Council      02/05/2014 

          

RE: Sealing of Te Muna Rd 

 

Dear Council, 

 

In respect to page 15 of the draft annual plan in regards to land transport and the 2km of new seal 

extensions I would like to draw attention to the poor state of Te Muna Rd. This is gravelled  from just 

past the Escarpment Vineyard to White Rock Rd. Traffic has steadily increased over the last few 

years resulting in the constant formation of pot holes and dust. The pot holes are regularly filled in 

by grading however this is an on-going hazard to everyone using the road and may result in a serious 

accident in the future. The dust during summer is very uncomfortable for those people living close to 

the road and becomes a real nuisance. In particular I feel great sympathy for Katherine Jacobs and 

Jeremy Corban and the Campbell family. I have been the manager on the Te Muna Vineyard since 

2011 and have noticed a steady increase in traffic. I would expect this will continue to increase 

which will place further pressure on the integrity of the road and jeopardise the safety and overall 

quality of life for everyone using and living near Te Muna Rd. 

I urge the council to consider extending the length of tar seal as soon as possible to reduce the risks 

associated with using and living on or near the road and invite you to come out and see the state of 

the road for yourselves. (4wd recommended)   

 

I would be happy to discuss this matter with you further. 

 

Regards, 

Daniel Watson 

Estate Vineyard Manager 

Craggy Range Vineyards 

Mob – 0274 521835 

Office – 06 306 8006 
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SPCA 

Wairarapa     
5/5/2014 

 

For the attention of the Councillors 

Masterton, Carterton and South Wairarapa District Councils 

 
Wairarapa SPCA Submissions re Feral and Stray Cat Control within the Wairarapa 

district. 

 

The Wairarapa SPCA has been operating since 1940s based in Masterton. The 

organisation is financed via donations and primarily staffed with volunteers. 

 

The primary purpose of our organisation is preventing Cruelty to Animals, we 

respond to many complaints pertaining to alleged cruelty, and where verified we take 

the appropriate steps, we respond to call outs pertaining to sick and injured animals, 

and we obtain the appropriate treatment for those animals. Our resources to respond to 

our primary purpose are limited. 

And they continue to be further stretched by requests to capture or remove unwanted, 

stray and feral cats from members of the public’s property, many of these animals are 

not sick or injured, merely a public nuisance, which we field multiple calls daily 

requesting our assistance. Our role is not pest management.  

Having said that, we often respond to hopefully prevent a cruelty situation arising, 

(i.e. an irritated member of the public taking uneducated steps to remove the nuisance, 

and injuring the cat) 

The costs associated with legally removing the cat (Trapping) (as per The Animal 

welfare Companion Cats Code of Welfare 2007) are very high, they involve the 

setting and checking and clearing the trap, require trained personnel to clear the trap, 

if the cat is a *stray cat  It needs to be kept for 7 Days while the requirements of sec 

141 of The Animal welfare act 1999, are met. The cost to keep for 7 days, advertise, 

and if unclaimed euthanasia and dispose of conservatively $100 per cat. (I say 

euthanasia as unfortunately our centre has a limited ability to house and re home all 

cats and kittens)(In an ideal world we would find a home for all of them, but it isn’t an 

ideal world) 

 

* Feral cats trapped do not require to be held 7 days, they can be humanely 

euthanized, but it is not always easy to define a feral cat, so care must taken to ensure 

that no ones pet is labelled as feral, experienced staff and veterinarians are able to 

assist classifying the cat. 

 

There are cats and there are cats 
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For the purposes of the Code, the cat population is divided into three biologically 

distinct categories: 

 Companion cat - a domestic cat or kitten that lives with humans and is 

dependent on humans for its welfare. 

 Stray cat - a companion cat that is lost or abandoned. 

 Feral cat - a cat that is not a stray and is not dependent on humans for its 

needs. 

Interpretation and Definitions”, of this code, The Animal Welfare 

(Companion Cats) Code of Welfare 2007  

 
Colony A group of stray cats living together.  

Companion cat Common domestic cat (including a kitten unless otherwise stated) 

that  

Lives with humans as a companion and is dependent on humans for its welfare. For 

the purposes of this code, kitten will be referred to as “cat”.  

Feral cat For the purposes of this code means a cat which is not a stray cat and which 

has none of its needs provided by humans. Feral cats generally do not live around 

centres of human habitation. Feral cat population size fluctuates largely independently 

of humans, is self-sustaining and is not dependent on input from the companion cat 

population.  

Stray cat  

For the purposes of this code, means a companion cat which is lost or abandoned and 

which is living as an individual or in a group (colony).  

Stray cats have many of their needs indirectly supplied by humans, and live around 

centres of human habitation. Stray cats are likely to inter breed with the unneutered 

companion cat population.  

 

From the Stats available it is apparent that there has been a significant increase in cats 

being brought to the centre by members of the public, the majority are Stray and feral 

cats, records at National database show 539 cats went through the centre in 2009, of 

which 25 were returned to the owner. 2010 , 686 cats brought in 32 returned to owner, 

2011, 977 cats through the centre, 20 returned to owner, 2012 , 1096 cats through the 

centre , 19 returned to owner. 2013 stats are not available at time of this submission. 

The continued demand for cat control has had significant impact upon our resources, 

SPCA’s core function is not pest management, but by default our services and 

resources are being called upon, to the detriment of our core function   (Preventing 

Animal Cruelty) 

As such we (The Wairarapa SPCA) would like to propose 3 options for serious 

consideration 

Option 1: The 3 Wairarapa district Councils take sole responsibility for the control of 

Feral / Stray Cats, adding it to its other public good requirements pertaining to public 

nuisances within the district another arm to its existing Animal control Department 

and pound. The SPCA could then refer all Stray /Feral cat concerns onto the relevant 

Council.  
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Option 2:  The local authority’s out source cat control to a private approved 

organisation. Similar to the Gisborne District Council. 

Option 3:  

(a) The SPCA has a limited capacity to hold Feral/ Stray Cats but Sets up an area for 8 

purpose built Cages, costs associated to the adaptations to existing            pens to 

safely handle dangerous cats to be divided 4 ways between the SPCA and the 3 local 

authorities. Costs are yet to be obtained.                       Maintenance costs to be 

covered by the SPCA.  

(b) SPCA Providing Traps and instructions to the public, then overseeing and 

receiving and accessing stray and feral cats. 

     Each Council to fund 2 Traps and SPCA to fund 2 Traps Costs to be obtained 

(c) Notification of cats held as a result of trapping etc, via web site undertaken by the 

SPCA. 

(d) Stray cats held by SPCA 7 days as per legal requirements, cleaning feeding etc 

undertaken by the SPCA, 7 days keep,                                                                                                                   

euthanasia, and disposal costs charged to the authority from which the cat came from. 

Conservatively at a cost of $100 per cat. 

(e) Feral Cats, disposed of by SPCA as per legal requirements charged to the authority 

from where it came from, conservatively $40 per cat 

(f) Sick and injured cats handled and processed as per legal requirements, costs 

associated covered by the SPCA. 

We propose that should the councils select Option 3, then it could be implemented 

initially for a period of 12 months, and then reviewed. 

We look forward to your council considering the above proposals and advising us 

accordingly ASAP, so that we can take the appropriate steps in notifying the 

community as to what action they need to take to resolve the issues they are 

experiencing with Stray /feral/ cats. 

I am happy to attend any meeting to clarify any questions raised. 

 

Yours Faithfully 

 

Marie Johnston  

Chairperson 

Wairarapa SPCA (Ph 0272406023) 

Please direct all correspondence to The Chairperson Wairarapa SPCA, P.O Box 527 

Masterton. 
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Submission to South Wairarapa District Council Annual Plan   
 

From the Greytown Community Board 
 
5 May 2014 
 
The Greytown Community Board acknowledge the effort in producing the South Wairarapa District 
Council Annual Plan and convey our thanks to the Councillors and staff for their efforts and support 
during the past year. 
 
In particular we would like to thank you for your support in the following areas: 
 
 

 The Greytown Tree Advisory Group 

 The Information Centre 

 The continued implementation of the Stella Bull Park Development Plan. 

 The continued improvements to the pavements in Greytown 

 The ongoing implementation of the management and maintenance strategy outlined in the 
Greytown Town Centre Management Plan 

 The support for the proposed suggestions for the improvement of  Soldiers Memorial Park re 
landscaping and upgrading and we support the proposed RSA developments.  

 The Board supports the wonderful work of the campground leasees and extends their thanks 
for all the efforts and work done . 

 The implementation of the new Greytown Toilets 

 The support for the walkway/cycleway( Woodside Trail) from Cotter Street to Woodside 

 The continued initiatives for recycling and  waste management 

 The continued maintenance and improvements for the three pools in South Wairarapa. 

 The continued beautification of the entrance to Greytown   
 

Our submission requests that the Council considers the following: 
 
 

 There are continued initiatives to identify needs and trends for Greytown Citizens and visitors 
and we would like to work with the Council to identify and implement such initiatives 

 Dialogue continues to be extended between all sporting and recreational bodies in the South 
Wairarapa District, to work towards a central administrative body based on the Greytown Sport 
and Leisure Model, to include all three towns. 

 Dialogue is developed between the three towns in the South Wairarapa District to ensure that 
future facilities and initiatives are not duplicated  but to ensure that each town retains its 
autonomy. 

 The Board recommends that the Council , in conjunction with the Greytown Community Board, 
continues to improve the opportunity for youth recreational activities in Greytown 

 A cemetery carpark is developed where the old trees are removed on the southern boundary or 
improved planting is done 

 Hard surface parking is constructed on the southern side of Soldiers Memorial Park along 
Kuratiwhiti Street 
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The Greytown Community Board congratulates and supports the Cobblestones Trust in their 
continued efforts to revitalise the Museum with a new front entrance and exhibition building 
including a much needed collection management facility 
 
Christine Stevenson 
Chairperson Greytown Community Board 
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Submission to South Wairarapa District Council 

Annual Plan for 2014 - 2015 

Request for $6970 to: 

a.   fund Featherston Neighbourhood Support Coordination 

     b.           establish and  fund Martinborough Neighbourhood Support Coordination 

 

Background to submission 

Neighbourhood Support is based on the concept that strong neighbourhoods encourage 
members to support each other, feel connected and enjoy living in their locality. Strong 
neighbourhoods are also resilient in times of adversity. 

PRESENT  

At 1 May 2014  

Households covered Groups established Groups in establishment 
process 

68 9  (0 rural, 9 urban) 7 
 

Development of critical relationships with: 

 Wairarapa Police 
 Civil Defense 
 Featherston Community Patrol 
 South Wairarapa Graffiti Group 

 
 

PLANNED FOR 2014/15 

Location Households covered Groups established 
Featherston 90 15   (3 rural, 12 urban 
Martinborough 601 7 

 

 Increased participation in Civil Defense planning for South Wairarapa District utilizing group 
structure and contact information of Neighbourhood Support networks 

 Further strengthening of relationships between neighbouring groups thus enhancing area support in 
event of a civil emergency  

 Involvement of business community which will offer increased security and support for Featherston 
businesses 

 Trialling of Supported Volunteer model in Featherston and Martinborough  
 Requesting financial support from SWDC  

 

PLANNED FOR 2015 forwards 

                                                        
1 Please note that Martinborough numbers are a best guess only  



 

 2 

Effective Neighbourhood Support across Wairarapa offers the opportunity for a cohesive response to a region 
wide civil emergency and this will be demonstrated by the strength of the relationship among the groups in each 
geographical area and the relationship between those areas. 

 

Rationale for linked model of delivery of Neighbourhood Support services. 

 Irrespective of possible changes to the political landscape in Wairarapa, the region is confined by 
physical constraints and in the event of a major civil emergency, a positive response will be 
dependent on the resilience of its people.  Neighbourhood Support offers each region within the 
Wairarapa an opportunity to develop closer ties among the people in its region and enhanced 
understanding of the challenges and strengths of each region.  

 Each region includes security for its people among its desired outcomes. Neighbourhood Support is a 
proven vehicle for delivery of this outcome. Neighbourhood Support is a vehicle to deliver a sense of 
well-being amongst each towns residents which can assist with good outcomes in The NZ General 
Social Survey, New Zealand's official survey of well-being. 

Proposed model 

 

Supported Volunteer Co-ordinator Model for NS    

proposed for NS development in Southern Wairarapa and including Carterton. 

Supported volunteer structure : 
 
- Time given on a voluntary basis 
- Supported with mileage costs at IRD rate, mobile phone, laptop or similar 
- Cost estimate  for each position  will depend on amount of activity in each area 
- Existing Carterton coordinator will be replaced by volunteer. 
- Group leader (Proposed position to be filled by existing Carterton Co-ordinator) co-ordinate all 

area coordinators re workloads, meetings, problem solving. Conduit to Connecting Communities 
Wairarapa re funding, distribution of supporting communications gear, activity and effectiveness 
reporting. 

Team Leader 

- Paid position 
- Present Carterton co-ordinator will set up groups on voluntary time basis while maintaining 

Carterton Coordination position 
- When Volunteer Co-ordinators have been appointed to all 4 areas, suggest 10 hours per week for 

Team Leader position   ie     2.5hrs paid by each area 
 

Team 
Leader 

Fstn 

Grey 

town 

Mrtnb 

Ctn 
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Challenges : 
 
- Existing Carterton Coordinator is voluntarily giving time for set up of Featherston NS Coordinator 

and proposed set up for Martinborough NS 
 

Delivery of NS into Southern Wairarapa is dependent on successful application for funding 
from SWDC to support the area coordinators. 

 

Finance 

 

2013 $4750 Establishment grant from Neighbourhood 
Support NZ 

2014 $1000 Grant from Featherston Community Board 
towards the 2013 costs of establishing 
Featherston NS $1000 

2014 $6970     Continued development of Neighbourhood 
Support in Featherston 

 

 

 

 

Income and Expenditure per Coordinator 
Item Income Expense 
Grant requested for Martinborough 
coordination from SWDC 

4235  

Phone  435 
Internet  500 
Travel  1500 
Stationery, printing etc  300 
One off setup costs for 
Martinborough, including computer 
hardware, phone, uniforms 

 1500 

Grant requested for Featherston 
coordination from SWDC 

2735  

Phone  435 
Internet  500 
Travel  1500 
Stationery, printing etc  300 
Totals 6970 6970 

 

 

Note: If SWDC was paying for this position at 10 hrs a week it would be $11,000 per area for wages. This 
calculation makes no allowance for the organisations administration and management expenses.  
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SUBMISSION IN SUPPORT OF THE MARTINBOROUGH TOWN HALL 

COMMUNITY CENTRE PROJECT  

 

V I C T O R I A  R E A D ,  B . C O M  ( T O U R I S M ) ,  B . A R C H  ( H O N S )  

 

Quality urban planning and design creates places that work and places that have use and value. Urban 

design and urban planning have economic, environmental, cultural and social dimensions. The quality 

of infrastructure and quality of life are important factors in creating successful towns and cities. 

Quality urban planning and design can have significant positive effects on both of these by creating 

well connected, inclusive and accessible places. Creating quality urban outcomes requires action 

across a wide range of sectors and on a number of scales from regional, city, town, suburban, streets, 

open spaces and buildings. 

TH E  A N N U A L  PL A N  

I support the Martinborough Town hall and Community Centre project as I feel it incorporates quality 

urban planning and design to achieve the community goals outlined by the council on page 11 of the 

annual plan.  

1. Healthy and economically secure people 

One of the aims is to provide a town that is more attractive – not just for our existing residents but 

also for new families and visitors. Support services and facilities for families are designed to attract 

more people to live and visit the South Wairarapa in order to support our local businesses. The health 

outcomes of having attractive and fun outdoor spaces are obvious. A community hub provides 

opportunities for positive social interaction. The centralisation of community organisations such as  

Plunket, the toy library and the connections with the health centre facilitate positive outcomes for a 

range of community members 

2. Educated and knowledgeable people 

Libraries are changing in nature and it is important to provide a flexible environment for these 

changes. The renovated town hall will allow us to host more cultural events such as the kokomai 

festival where we largely missed out due to the unsafe and rundown nature of the hall currently. This 

benefits the whole South Wairarapa area. 

3. Vibrant and strong communities 

This community centre project will provide a platform for the town to grow creatively as well as 

supporting economic activity such as events and our health providers. The aim is for the new design 

to reflect and celebrates the culture and identity of the South Wairarapa. This expression of 

community heritage, landscape, culture and values leads to a sense of pride and accomplishment – as 

well as the comfotable feeling of recognising that this is “home”. Safety and the prevention of 

vandalism or grafitti in the town centre is also improved by the concentration of activity in the centre. 

CPTED or crime prevention through environmental design techniques will be used and the 

opportunity for “eyes on the street” or surveillance will support the safety goals of the council.   

4. Sustainable South Wairarapa 

Cultural, economic, social and environmental sustainability are at the heart of this project and is 

essentially the reason we have all committed so much to the project. 

5. A place that’s accessible and easy to get around 
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The project addresses some issues that we currently have around accessibility in the town centre. 

There has been a lot of work done on this by the square committee and this project will take it further 

in ensuring that the Town Hall Precinct becomes a pedestrian and cycle friendly area while still 

allowing the normal traffic flow around the square. In addition car, bus and campervan parking to the 

rear of the precinct will improve the way we move around the town centre and provide extra parking 

for the medical centre.   

TH E  UR B A N  DE S I G N  PR O T O C O L  

This project also fulfils the seven essential design qualities for making more successful New Zealand 

towns in the Ministry for the Environment’s Urban Design Protocol.  

These qualities are outlined below: 

Context: Seeing that buildings, places and spaces are part of the whole town or city 

Character: Reflecting and enhancing the distinctive character, heritage and identity of our urban 

environment 

Choice: Ensuring diversity and choice for people 

Connections: Enhancing how different networks link together for people 

Creativity: Encouraging innovative and imaginative solutions 

Custodianship: Ensuring design is environmentally sustainable, safe and healthy 

Collaboration: Communicating and sharing knowledge across sectors, professions and with 

communities. 

TH E  C O M M U N I T Y  W O R K I N G  T O G E T H E R  W I T H  T H E  S W DC  

There have been many plans and groups that have worked on improving the Martinborough Town 

centre but none that has taken such a wide view. This project pulls many plans together to provide an 

outcome that benefits such a large cross-section of the community. The project helps connect all the 

differing groups – the SWDC, the Martinborough Community Board, the Playground Committee, the 

Square Committee, the Ruamahuga Health Trust etc that have been previously working 

independantly. 

This project has undertaken significant community consultation as outlined in the feasibility study 

that was compiled by SGL group. From the start of the process we have talked to groups and 

individuals and assessed their needs and ideas and incorporated these into a common vsion.  

We have pledges of nearly 1 million dollars from the community as I write this and fundraising is 

ongoing.  

A large team of community volunteers have spent hours and hours working on this project. This goes 

way beyond the Martinborough Town Hall Working Group to others that have given their time for 

fundraising, publicity and writing, attending design workshops, attending interviews and forums, 

preparing feedback, lobbying major funders and investigating other community initiatives and 

designs.  

In addition to this the leadership of Steve Bramley from SGL ensures that the project will be well 

managed. His experience in the development of significant community projects is invaluable to the 

success of this project.  

C O N C L U S I O N  

It is for these reasons and many others that I support this project and urge the council to approve this 

as part of the Annual Plan. 





Footpaths 

It has been suggested by council staff that our repeated requests for a footpath on Roberts street 

between Weld street and the school take the form of a submission to the annual plan. This is an 

extremely dangerous piece of road for children and other pedestrians. 

The reasons that we request a footpath on this piece of road: 

• It is the only access to the school from the south west corner of town as there are no other 

cross over streets until you get down as far as Jellicoe street.  

• It is very narrow with many driveways and there are no footpaths at all and the the verge is 

often long and unmown.  

• The intersection with Grey street is unusual and slightly off centre with an enormous drain 

which makes it impossible for a child to find a safe place to stand to get around the corner or 

cross the road.  

• At the time this is used by school children there is heavy school traffic in the area 

• The street is also on the public bus route and has a bus stop on it (also with no footpath or 

safe place to wait). 

• There is a lot of heavy traffic that uses this road to access Palliser vineyard that is at the end 

of weld st – they drive between the 2 vineyards etc along this route 

We walk/cycle our children down this road to and from kindergarten/school/sportsfields every day. 

It is very dangerous with blind spots at the school intersection. I have watched many scary instances 

with children on bikes or walking and traffic from the school on the intersection of grey street and 

roberts road. I am terrified someone is going to be seriously injured here. The combination of buses, 

school children, school car traffic and no footpaths are unacceptable to us as ratepayers and to 

other parents who live in this area of town. 
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Request for Funding from South Wairarapa District Council 

May 2014 
 

Wellington Free Ambulance is requesting that South Wairarapa District Council agrees to 
an annual contribution of $4,762.50 ex GST for the provision of ambulance services to 
the South Wairarapa District ($0.50 per head of population). 

 

The Cost of Helping People in Your Community 

• From 1 January 2013 to 31 December 2013 we answered 1,331 calls for help 
from  people in your community; 

• We believe that fifty cents per person in your region is a reasonable amount for 
your council to support Wellington Free Ambulance. 

• Wellington Free Ambulance is an iconic service for the people of this region. 
Carterton District Council should be at the forefront of keeping it free. 
 

Helping Your Community 

• As well as saving people’s lives in emergencies, we care for the most vulnerable 
and socially excluded members of your community: 

� Elderly with chronic and complex health needs; 
� Socially and economically disadvantaged people who cannot afford to 

access healthcare. 
• Your voters enjoy the only free-to-the-patient emergency ambulance service in 

New Zealand:  
� Elsewhere in the country they would have to pay between $80 and $160 

to call an ambulance; 
• To keep this service free to your voters, $500,000 needs to be raised in the 

Wairarapa ($4million a year across the entire region): 
� Local people support us very generously. It is vital that South Wairarapa 

District Council is seen to support us too to demonstrate that they are in 
step with their public; 

• Every year demand for our service is growing by 7%. That’s twice the 
international average and 2.5% higher than the rest of New Zealand; 

• This increase in demand is predominantly being driven by the elderly and the 
socially & economically disadvantaged. 

 

About Us 

Since 1927 Wellington Free Ambulance has provided the only free-to-the-patient 
ambulance service in New Zealand. We never, ever charge our patients; 

Unless we raise $4million a year, we will not be able to continue to provide the service 
your people expect. 
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Submission -  South Wairarapa District Council Annual Plan 

 Page 15 - I am writing to strongly endorse the inclusion in the South Wairarapa District Council 

annual plan of support for cycle trail development in the South Wairarapa. 

I strongly support the proposal for a Cross Creek to Featherston off road trail as included in the 

annual plan at a cost of $205K. 

Furthermore I draw to your attention and support the Trails Wairarapa Trust and South Wairarapa 

Biodiversity Group proposal to develop a trail down the eastern bank of the Ruamahanga River from 

Masterton to Lake Ferry and Ocean Beach. Additionally I wish to draw your attention to the 

following proposed developments, which I would support strongly to be included in this or future 

plans. 

 The round the Lake Wairarapa trail being mooted by the South Wairarapa Biodiversity Group  

 A Featherston to Greytown trail via Underhill Road and the Tauherenikau rail bridge 

 Greytown to Martinborough via Fabians and River Road incorporating a new footbridge over 

the Ruamahanga River 

The Wairarapa is Wellington’s playground. With the appetite for safe scenic and exciting cycling 

opportunities for riders of all ages and abilities growing, these developments provide connectivity 

across the South Wairarapa and support most of your stated community outcomes. 

As demonstrated by the proposed investment in the Cross Creek to Featherston Trail, cycleways are 

an extremely economical form of development. 

SWDC Community Outcome Cycleway 
Impacts 

Description of impact 

A place that is accessible and 
easy to get around 

YES A network of cycleways in South Wairarapa, that 
connects to the wider region (including 
Wellington) presents new and exciting 
opportunities for safe active transport between 
communities and to sites of interest for visitors to 
the region and locals. 

Sustainable South Wairarapa YES Encourage eco-travel options resulting in a 
reduction in fossil fuel use and increased positive 
reputation of the district by visitors. 

Vibrant and strong 
communities 

YES Cycling is an inclusive activity. It is affordable and 
available to everyone. Healthy people = Healthy 
community, less illness and improved 
productivity. 

Educated and knowledgable 
people 

YES The link here is less clear however locals may 
become more knowledgable about and aware of 
their local environment if encouraged to walk or 
cycle on the trails that are established, 
particularly as informative interpretation material 
is displayed. 

Healthy and economically 
secure people 

YES Cycling encourages good health. Regular exercise 
and a balanced diet contribute to a significant 
reduction in the impacts of so-called “lifestyle 
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diseases” such as type 2 diabetes. When 
considering the economic benefits of a moderate 
amount of exercise in terms of health budget 
savings any investment in support of an active 
lifestyle is a good one.  
Featherston is currently enjoying a revival with 
eight new businesses (including my own) 
establishing premises in the town. This is a great 
sign and can only improve vibrancy and economic 
health of the district. 

 

With international flights direct to Wellington set to increase with the runway extension and the 

Rimutaka Cycle Trail being recently opened as Great Ride, the Wellington/Wairarapa region is 

uniquely positioned to become New Zealands premier cycling destination. An acknowledgement of 

this and conviction to support development of a network of trails (not necessarily through financial 

contributions) as part of the annual plan would be a great enhancement. 

Quick, Cheap wins for South Wairarapa cycling 

 Enhanced signage on known cycling routes, in particular Western Lake Road and Hinakura 

Road to Longbush and along the Bidwells Cutting Road where narrow shoulders and 

undulating topography combine to create poor visibility and an opportunity for poor passing 

decisions. 

 Speed restrictions to 80km/h along western lake road adjacent to the DOC scenic reserves. 

 Enhanced signage in Featherston to embrace its place on the Rimutaka Cycle Trail. 

 

Other matters 

Page 15 - Use of swapped land - should be made available for commercial development. The 

proposal for a Mens Shed has value, however to locate it here would be a terrible decision for the 

future vibrancy of the town. I would suggest seeking a location adjacent to the community centre or 

an existing park, 

 

Page 15 - Martinborough Town Hall - I am concerned about the proposal to relocate the i-site to a 

"dead spot" in the town. If the i-site was to be related to the town hall it needs to have 

consideration given to providing an open and light inviting space with some surrounding activity to 

attract visitors. 

Good luck with the coming year, I look forward to being more and more part of the South Wairarapa 

business community 

 

HEALTHY & ECONOMICALLY SECURE PEOPLE 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
Stuart Edwards 
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Owner and Tour Leader 
Green Jersey Cycle Tour Company 
tours@greenjersey.co.nz  
 
Phone 0210746640 
 

 

mailto:tours@greenjersey.co.nz
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